Dunblane Primary School Parent Council Meeting
Thursday 24th September 2015

Present:

Kelda Ralston (Chair)



Gillian Preston (Parent)

Mhairi Adams (Treasurer)


Helen Mclean (Parent)

Sally Kennedy (Head Teacher)


Julie Jones (Parent)

Shirley Gallivan (Depute Head)


Emma Carter (Parent)

Sarah Starrs (Depute Head)


Donna Smith (Parent)

Kat Robertson (Teacher)


Annie Crozier (vice-Chair)

Apologies

Liz Fitzpatrick, Lynne Ross, Diane Leithead, Gordon Wright, Gregor Smith, Janey Donan

Approval of Minutes: Minutes approved

Finance and Fundraising: Appendix 1 
Also – Summer Fete will be 1st Saturday in June but likely to be scaled back due to lack of help.
Possible Survey Monkey to look into how parents would rather fundraising money is spent.

Joint golf event raised £545 – to be spent on sports equipment
Headteacher’s Report: Appendix 2
Also –Gaining guidance re replacement of 14 broken (and 10 unreliable) PCs in IT suite over whether best to get laptops or PCs.

Gilchrist coming in over weekend to put new drainage in at P1-3 playground to combat flooding.

Kelda mentioned Totem being in disrepair, Sally will check and look into possible repairs.

Helen Mclean suggested looking into getting free plants from Botanical Gardens.

Sally has applied for grants to help with replacing the sound system in the hall (cost = £5200 +VAT)

Parent Forum: No business

Lost Property:

 Getting out of control.

Need clarity on where it belongs as well as regular clearing – children need to be helped to take responsibility for their property.  The school will consider a better system, perhaps tying in to cloakroom champions.

Mhairi and Kelda have been relieved of the responsibility of trying to clear lost property and reunite items with owners as the job has become too big.

Textile bank is not FRG responsibility, perhaps a citizenship group can take it on?

Parking and road safety around school:

Yellow lines at main entrance have helped with parking here though Kilbryde Crescent is becoming an issue with parents parking illegally on the junction.  Also, parking on both sides of Doune Rd causes a hazard due to road blockage.  Emma Carter also reported an issue with speeding on Doune Road (not necessarily parents, just a general issue).

Annie Crozier reported a near miss incident at Cawdor Crescent entrance when a car mounted the pavement as a child came out of the gate.  Parking in the entrance here inside the yellow ‘School Keep Clear’ lines is becoming an issue at home time.  In future, ALL ACTUAL near miss incidents to be reported in Health and Safety form at the time.

Emma Carter and Julie Cowie will look into getting elected Ward Councillors to a PC meeting to discuss solutions before anyone is hurt.  Kelda will look into the possibility of getting representatives from all Dunblane school Parent Councils together as this issue is being reported at all schools in the town. 

AOCB:

AGM will be Thursday 22/10/2015 with future meeting dates to be arranged at the AGM.

Liz will be stepping down as Secretary of the PC this year.  Emma Carter said she would take over if no other replacement could be found.  The possibility of making this a paid role for Mrs Grant was explored as Newton pay their school secretary to do the job and until next year only present Council employees will be able to update school PC websites. There may be more discussion at the AGM.
